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Recommendation 1  
 
The Department of Defence review its practices and procedures to ensure that answers to 
the Committee’s questions on notice are provided in a more timely manner. 
 
Government Response 
 
Agreed 
 
The Department agrees with Recommendation 1 and has recently implemented new 
practices and procedures relating to questions on notice to support more timely responses.  
A key advance was the implementation of a new electronic tracking system that has 
resulted in considerable improvements in responding to both Parliamentary and 
Committee questions.  In opening remarks to the Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence and 
Trade’s Legislation Committee at the Additional Estimates hearing in February 2012, the 
Secretary for Defence highlighted the large number of complex questions on notice 
received by Defence through both Parliament and the Parliamentary Committees, 
emphasised Defence’s improvement in responding to questions on notice on time, and 
reiterated Defence’s commitment to continuing to seek further improvements in this area. 
 


